
 

 
 
Dear Members of the Board, 
 
With reference to the multiple discussions over the last years between Consumentenbond, Volkswagen 
Group Diesel Efficiency Stichting (the “Foundation”) and its advisors, I am sending you this letter.  
 
On 25 September 2020 Consumentenbond and the Foundation entered into an exclusive cooperation 
agreement for the purpose of launching a campaign to obtain appropriate relief from Volkswagen AG, 
and/or Volkswagen Group Entities, legal entities related to the production of Volkswagen Group 
Vehicles, and/or manufacturers and/or lessors of Volkswagen Group Vehicles (together: “Volkswagen”) 
for all current and former Volkswagen car owners and lease drivers who suffered loss or damages as a 
result of the Diesel Emissions Scandal, committed by Volkswagen. 
 
Consumentenbond fully supports and endorses the Foundation in seeking appropriate redress – in or 
out of court – vis-à-vis Volkswagen for Netherlands-based current and former owners or lessees of (a) 
Volkswagen Group Vehicle(s) that suffered harm or damages when they purchased, leased or used 
vehicles containing emissions cheating software. In particular, Consumentenbond supports and 
endorses the ongoing litigation that the Foundation is pursuing for the benefit of individual consumers 
against Volkswagen AG in order to obtain ‘bellwether judgments’. 
 
The Foundation is authorized to refer to this letter in court and may submit this letter as an exhibit. 
Parties may publish this letter on their website. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me or any of my colleagues if you have any queries. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Consumentenbond 
 
 
 
Sandra Molenaar 
CEO 
 

The Hague, January 5, 2022  Volkswagen Group Diesel Efficiency Stichting 
Attn: the Board of Directors 
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